Woods Cross High School Community Council
Meeting Minutes from March 6, 2019

Woods Cross High School held it's Community Council Meeting on March 6, 2019 at 2:30 p.m. This
meeting was held in the Conference Room at Woods Cross High School. Members in attendance were:
Maren Hansen, John Haning, Mike Moss, Todd Hammond, Stefanne Preston, Pat Limas, Charlotte

1.

Ita’aehau, Shon Feller, Peg Stout, Marly Ferrin, Elaine Oaks, Kelcey Tupuola and Via Massey.

Minutes from the February 6, 2019 meeting were approved.

Trustland funding: - Mike Moss
The current school year improvement plan was reviewed, along with the Trustland funds that
supported the SIP. Progress is still being made on those four goals.

The 2019-2020 SIP will be similar to this current year. Trustland funds will be used for FTE, an
Academic Advocate, Scholarship Secretary, and for technology. There was discussion about
using funds to provide a Spanish 1 offering.

Learning First Day for administrators and Community Council chairs will be held March 28-29.
This day is to finalize and present the plan for next year.

Principal’s Report — John Haning
Mr. Haning spoke about needs that are anticipated that 2019-2020 Trustland funds can be used
for.

Student Body President’s report — Via Massey

Wish week is coming up March 19-22. This year funds raised will be used for an 8 year old girl
named Ava who’s wish is to go to Australia and hold a Koala bear. Many activities are planned,
and Mr. Hammond will bring an ice cream machine to sell ice cream to students as part of the
fundraiser.

Comprehensive Guidance Report — Pat Limas

Pat and Kelcey talked about the importance of meeting the need of our under represented
students. Improving graduation rates in this population is part of the SIP goals for next year.
CCR’s for juniors are underway. Counselors have visited with students about next year’s classes
and the course request screen will be open from 4-12 to 4-21.

Other items:
The Sophomore open house was a success. A second FAFSA night will be held this week for

seniors to receive help on financial aid and college applications.

Next meeting: Wednesday, April 10, 2019 at 2:30 p.m. in the WXHS Conference Room.



